
         
 

APRIL NEWSLETTER 
 
APRIL –  Creekside RV Resort in Punta Gorda was the site of this rally.    It looks like there were eight 
coaches attending.  The usual afternoon enjoyments of biking and pool time took place.  I heard that 
there was a wonderful Italian dinner with pasta, meatballs,  and sausages.  Everyone seemed to enjoy 
the sides of salads and desserts. 
 

         
 
The evening game of the “NOT SO NEWLYWED’ was apparently a great hit: 
 

        
      
Looks like the questions and answers were a little over the top.    Pam and Jerry Hilley were the big 
winners – who knew!  I understand that all couples were still speaking to each the next day. 
 
 
 
 



 
MAY – Our rally to Jolly Rogers had to be cancelled due to certain issues.  It is important that anyone 
who has made reservations contact the Resort – anyone wishing to cancel their reservation may do so.  
Our Wagon Masters (John & Debbie Schuettler) have found a new location for us to hold this rally.  We 
will be at The Sunshine Village RV Resort, 2236 SE 100th Lane, Webster, FL 33597.  Telephone: 352-604-
4821.   Saturday Breakfast and Dinner will be cooked by the park so no need to bring sides etc.  Thursday 
we understand they cook hot dogs and you can partake for $5 and then join them for Bingo for $8 (1 
card per game – 10 regular and 1 jackpot game).  We will need to bring snacks for our Happy Hour and 
Heavy snacks on Friday.  Should be fun – come join us.   Campground will need a count for the Breakfast 
and dinner so please decide soon 
 
 I believe the rate was under $60/night and the campground has many activities.  They are saving 
premium sites for us.  The park has requested that we make reservations BEFORE April 20th. 
LAST EVENT OF THE SEASON – LOTS TO DO – GOOD FOOD -    Stay over Sunday for the 
Webster Flea Market on Monday. 
 
 
REMEMBER – After making any reservations for a rally, please contact our Wagon Masters (by TEXT or 
EMAIL)  with the dates you will be arriving and the size of your RV. 
 
NOTE:   It is necessary that you only contact our Wagon Masters via TEXT (419-953-8723)or EMAIL 
(dnj2335@gmail.com).  NO PHONE CALLS    Thank you members for doing this. 
 
2023 – 2024   RALLY SCHEDULE 
 
This schedule was discussed by the board members present during this weekend.  Once a few more 
items are ironed out, I will release a list so everyone can mark their calendars for the new season.  
Debbie & John Schuettler have put much effort and lots of time into making this a fun and practical 
schedule.  
 
GONE BUT NOT FORGOTTEN 
 
I am sad to share the news that one of our members - Bodo Langusch  - passed away the end of March. 
Bodo had recent surgery for heart problems.  Bodo was 81.  He will be missed. 
 
RECIPE UPDATE 
 
CARMELIZED ONION DIP by Pam Hilley 
 
8 Bacon Strips    2 Large Yellow Onions 
1 tsp Sugar    3 tsp   White Wine 
½ Cup Sour Cream   ½ tsp Worcestershire Sauce 
2 Cups Gruyere Cheese  ½ tsp Kosher Salt 
 



Preheat Oven to 400 degrees.  In skillet cook bacon over medium heat.  Remove bacon to drain.  Use 
grease in skillet to cook onion, sugar and wine until liquid is half of what it was.  Add sour cream, 
Worcestershire Sauce, 1 cup of cheese and salt.  Crumble rest of cheese, add salt and top with remaining 
cheese and bacon.  Bake in oven for 40 minutes.   
 
 

UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS 
              

4/2 Judy Garbe  4/25 Saralynn Chirico 5/3 Marcia Blaskco 
4/14 Pam Hilley  4/27 Armando Novell    5/18 Nick Coffin 
4/23 Jean Fantelli  4/30 Jerry Hilley  5/27 Dave Stwalley 
4/24 Betty Turpin  4/30 Brian Howe  5/28 Bob Scudo 
 
 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
 
4/10  Sue & Ed Pan  5/12 Betty & Gary Turpin 5/15 Debbie & John Schuettler 
 
 
 

SUN ROAMER OFFICERS 
 
President  Jerry Hilley  863-660-2028  hilleyj78@gmail.com  
Vice President  John Marquart 954-812-6982  mquart@me.com 
Treasurer  Denise Scudo  954-599-8723  dscudo@hotmail.com 
Secretary  Pat Forsyth  954-579-7984  paforsyth@hotmail.com 
National Director Jack Fantelli  954-401-6256  jef@jefco.biz 
Alt. National Director Nancy Marquart 954-901-6518  mquart@me.com 
Wagon Master Debbie & John  
     Schuettler  419-953-8723  dnj2335@gmail.com  
Newsletter Editor Jean Fantelli  954-732-2279  jean@jefco.biz 
Sunshine   Sue Pan  863-241-3203  susiepan@yahoo.com 
 

 
To Unsubscribe from this Newsletter, contact the editor with the subject line Unsubscribe. 

        
 


